#### The Roman Catholic Community of

# Saint Paschal Baylon





5384 Wilson Mills Road, Highland Heights OH 44143 | 440-442-3410 | School: 440-442-6766 | www.SaintPaschal.com



#### LITURGY

Eucharist

Sunday The Lord's Day: 8-w, 10, 12-w, 7 Saturday: 9-w, Vigit 4:30-w Weekdays: 6:30-w T only, 9-w M-F, 12:15-w M/W, 11:30-w Saint Ann Shrine: M-F

Liturgy of the Hours Morning Prayer: 8-w OLBS Chapel Evening Prayer: 4:45rw OLBS Chapel

#### Rite of Penance

Anytime by appointment or at the Parish Office Saturday: 3:30=u = 4:15 individual Communal Rite 2: Advent and Lent

#### Anointing of the Sick

First Sunday of the month after 8<sup>th</sup> Mass OLBS Chapel. Please ask a priest to anoint at church or come to you.

Celebration of Other Secraments and Processes Please contact the Parish Office for: Becoming Catholic, Baptism, Confirmation, Matrimony, Annuiment and Vocations.

#### DEVOTION

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament Weekdays, around the clock, our Community at Prayer ministry keeps vigil until the Lord's return and extends our prayer and praise of the Mass. Visits always welcome. Commit to an hour of prayer with your family in the Our Lady of the Blessed Sacrament Chapel OLBS Chapel.

#### The Rosary

Monday - Saturday: 8:30AM OLBS Chapel Wednesday: 11AM Saint Ann Shrine

Novena with Saint Peter Julian Eymard Eymard Spirituali Group: A Tuesday each month Anytime OLBS Chapel Thursdays, Day of the Eucharist

#### We Rent Our Spaces

Plan on having one of your family events here at SPB by checking on the availability of our halls and meetings rooms. With two kitchens and other spaces, celebrate your important events with usl Contact the parish office.

#### SERVICE

Communion of the Sick Call the Parish Office to set up a visit

#### Manna Ministry

Helping parishioners in need, call the Parish Office

#### Helping Hands

Weekly food distribution: Contact Deacon Joe

Saint Paschal Baylon is a joyful, welcoming community centered in the Eucharist. Through our prayer and liturgy, we are empowered to grow in faith, love and service.

Office Hours Weekdays: 8AM – 8PM Weekends: 8AM – 12PM Bulletin Material Bulletin@SaintPaschal.com

# THIS WEEK AT SAINT PASCHAL BAYLON MASS AND MEETING SCHEDULE

Monday, August 1, 2016, Saint Alphonsus Liguori, Bishop, Doctor of the Church

Jer 28:1-17; Ps 119:29, 43, 79-80, 95, 102; Mt 14: 13-21

9:00 a.m. MASS: Joe Dinunzio

11:30 a.m. MASS: Steve and Mary Ann Lomis (St. Ann Shrine)

**12:15 p.m. MASS: Parishioner Intentions** 7:00 p.m. Welcoming Committee, Parlor

Tuesday, August 2, 2016, Weekday

Jer 30:1-2, 12-15, 18-22; Ps 102:16-23, 29; Mt 14:22-36

6:30 a.m. MASS: Parishioner Intentions 9:00 a.m. MASS: Pauline Borgione 11:30 a.m. MASS: (St. Ann Shrine)

Wednesday, August 3, 2016, Weekday

Jer 31:1-7; Jer 31:10-12, 13; Mt 15:21-28

9:00 a.m. MASS: Mary Ann DeVincentis

11:00 a.m. Rosary Guild, Arkins Conference Room
11:30 a.m. MASS: Thomas Richert (St. Ann Shrine)

12:15 p.m. MASS: Marion Amato

Thursday, August 4, 2016, Weekday

Jer 31:31-34; Ps 41:12-15, 18-19; Mt 16:13-23

9:00 a.m. MASS: Joe Dinunzio 11:30 a.m. MASS: (St. Ann Shrine)

Friday, August 5, 2016, Weekday

Na 2:1, 3; 3:1-3, 6-7; Dt 32:35-36; Mt 16:24-28

9:00 a.m. MASS: Joe Dinunzio

11:30 a.m. MASS: Charles Sepic (St. Ann Shrine)

Saturday, August 6, 2016, TRANSFIGURATION OF THE LORD

Dn 7:9-10, 13-14; Ps 97:1-2, 5-6, 9; Pt 1:16-19; Lk 9:28-36

9:00 a.m. MASS: James Gluss

2:00 p.m. Athletic Association Meeting, Eymard Room

4:30 p.m. MASS: Frank Micale

Sunday, August 7, 2016, NINETEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

Wis 18:6-9; Ps 33:1, 12, 18-22; Heb 11:1-2, 8-19; Lk 12:32-48

8:00 a.m. MASS: Frank Donia

10:00 a.m. MASS: Joseph E. Gambatese

12:00 p.m. MASS: John Squire 7:00 p.m. MASS: Jerry Neola

**Bulletin Cover:** Design by Jamie Wilhelm

Drone Cover Photo: Jay Zagar Pastor Column Photo: Sun Press

## **SAVE THE DATES**

- **HIGHLAND HEIGHTS POLICE & FIRE SAFETY DRILLS:** Saturday, August 6 and Friday, August 12: you will see our men in blue and red practicing around our campus for the real emergency.
- SSS ANNUAL CEMETERY MASS: Each year the Blessed Sacrament Community has a day of prayer and remembrance for their beloved dead at All Souls Cemetery with a remembrance of the men at Saint Paul Cemetery as well. This year, we will be celebrating Mass on <u>Monday</u>, <u>August 8</u>. There will be NO 11:30 a.m. or 12:15 p.m. Mass at SPB Campus, including Saint Ann Shrine.
- **SPB TRAVELERS:** Wednesday, August 10 to Canton! See notice elsewhere to sign up. There is a deadline for registration.
- **SOLEMNITY OF THE ASSUMPTION** of the Blessed Virgin Mary on Monday, August 15, 2016. Please note that this solemnity is NOT a holy day of obligation this year. Please also note that in our diocese, Masses after 4:00 p.m. on Sunday, August 14, 2016, should celebrate the Vigil of the Assumption. We love our Blessed Mother! Join in the celebrations:
  - o Sunday, August 14, 7 p.m.
  - o Monday, August 15, 6:30 a.m., 9, 12:15 p.m. or 7:00 p.m.
- **LEGION OF MARY:** Monday, August 15, 7:00 p.m., organization meeting in the Dorothy Kazel Room, park in the Wilson Mills Horseshoe Lot
- **BLESSING OF TEACHERS:** Tuesday, August 16, 9:00 a.m. Mass
- **PARISH PICNIC:** Sunday, August 21, Noon Mass at Highland Heights Park. Knights of Columbus will be providing hamburgers and hot dogs and other surprises! Bring a picnic basket and pray for great weather.
- PASTORAL COUNCIL: Monday, August 22, 7:00 p.m. Saint Julie Billart Room
- FINANCE COUNCIL: Tuesday, August 23, 7:00 p.m. Saint Julie Billart Room
- FIRST DAY OF SCHOOL WITH ALL THE STUDENTS: Wednesday, August 24
- FIRST SCHOOL MASS OF THE HOLY SPIRIT: Thursday, August 25, 9:00 a.m. All welcome!
- LEARN ABOUR MARRIAGE ENCOUNTER: Special announcement and visit at all the weekend Masses August 27/28
- SCHOOL ADVISORY COUNCIL: Tuesday, August 30, 7:00 p.m. Saint Julie Billiart Room

## **SAVE THE DATES**

- TAIZE PRAYER HOLY HOUR: Wednesday, August 31, 7:00 p.m. in church
- **BECOMING CATHOLIC PICNIC:** Thursday, September 15, 6:00 p.m. Parish Deck (outside of pastor's office). Come for a cookout, ask some questions about the faith, begin the process to learn more about the church. Contact George Peko to register here at the parish 440-442-3410
- LEADERSHIP DAY IN TANDUM WITH OTHER PARISHES: Tuesday, September 20, 7:00 p.m. (in church) "Whose Mass Is It Anyway?" A workshop/retreat night with Rev. Paul Turner, DP, from the Diocese of Kansas City. SAVE THE DATE all leaders of the parish and anyone else! Register at the Front Desk help us plan the reception. Event is Free!
- **TASTE OF THE TOWN:** Saturday, November 5, 6:30 p.m. here at SPB. We have 4 restaurants already would you like yours? Or know of one you would like to enjoy here? Let us know Chris Hart at the front office.

#### ATTENTION ALL PARISHIONERS

Please join us for the annual parish Ice Cream Social in the Eymard Room, on Sunday, August 28th following the 7:00 p.m. Mass. We will have a selection of ice cream flavors, and a table of toppings to choose from, to make yourself a sundae. Sign up for a chance to win our Ice-Cream themed basket, in a free drawing. The Clowns will be there to paint faces, make balloon creations, and bring a smile to your face. This is a free event, and open to everyone. *Hope to see you there!* 

Thank you to all who volunteered at the St. Paschal table for Highland Heights Home Days. We appreciate your help in representing our great parish in the community.

## SAINT PASCHAL TRAVELERS BUS TRIP

#### **MARK YOUR CALENDARS!**

Join Fr. Lane on an adventure in nearby Canton, Ohio. On Wednesday, August 10, 2016, we will leave St. Paschal around 8:15 a.m. Included in our tour are: McKinley Monument, Museum and Library, Gervasi Vineyard tour and lunch at Gervasi Vineyard's Sala Isabella, a tour of Studio Arts and Glass with 10% off shopping coupon. Cost is \$75 per person and includes all entrance fees, tastings and lunch at the winery, roundtrip bus ride and driver's tip. Please sign up soon and **COME JOIN THE FUN! Deadline is August 2<sup>nd</sup>.** 

#### GIVE GLORY TO GOD IN PROCESSION

All boys and girls (5 years to teenager) have a special opportunity to give glory to God and honor to The Blessed Virgin Mary as ANGELS, SAINTS, FIRST COMMUNICANTS AND THE HONOR COURT in the traditional August 15th procession for the Feast of the Assumption of the Blessed Mother into Heaven at Holy Rosary Church. For costumes and information call: Virginia Kovacina 440-473-6107

## **YOUTH MINISTRY**

"These two criteria are like the pillars of true love: deeds, and the gift of self." - Pope Francis

What an incredible weekend we have had, celebrating this gift of self in the Year of Mercy. I had the honor of presenting at the convocation this weekend, in addition to our mid-summer retreat. Thank you to the all the teens who participated in our special retreat where we focused on how to thrive in our faith, learn from scripture, and grow in our Eucharistic love. We are looking forward to our trip to Cedar Point on Wednesday. Next Sunday we have our annual trip to The Fest! Looking forward to hearing amazing Christian bands, doing some service work, hanging out with friends, and then completing the evening celebrating with an incredible outdoor Mass with thousands of our fellow Catholics in Cleveland, followed by fireworks! Please let me know if you are interested in attending.

### **Upcoming Events:**

- Sunday, August 21st: Parish Picnic ~ Join our youth group and fellow parishioners for this special day. Meet for Mass at noon, and picnic to follow!
- Sunday, August 28th: Summer BBQ Party! 5:00 p.m. the party starts with outdoor games and prizes, Teen Mass at 7:00 p.m., and ice cream social with the parish at 8 p.m.! Please let Mrs. Mickol know if you are attending!

## Information about Youth Group can be found...

- Youth Group board in the Narthex and at each exit of the church
- Website: http://emickol.wix.com/spbyouthgroup.
- Facebook: Saint Paschal Baylon Youth Ministry

## **GUEST COLUMN-ROGER FISHER**

This summer has been very successful for the maintenance department meeting the challenge of readying the building earlier than normal. The deadline was in fact a month early. I am very proud of this crew because they made it happen! "Thankful Thursday" lunch is enjoyed by the entire crew as a way to show my appreciation for their hard work and dedication.

Our goal has always been to stay ahead of a problem. When technology works, it's a wonderful thing. When it doesn't, you have a church that is too hot or too cold. The issue has been addressed as we are within reach of having a dependable system.

The Highland Heights Police Department and Fire Department will be utilizing our building on two different occasions in August to perform drills/training. When you see an excessive amount of those vehicles in the parking lot, please remember it is just a drill/training.

I hope you enjoy the rest of your summer! It is a great pleasure to run maintenance at Saint Paschal.

Thank you, Roger Fisher

## FROM THE PASTOR'S PERSPECTIVE



Solemnity of Saint Peter Julian Eymard: Happy Feast Day! Together, in the Eymardian family, we celebrate this great saint who leads us to the Eucharistic Christ and reminds us of the special gift that God gave us the Eucharist. As we renew our commitment during our weekend Masses, remember how blessed we are to celebrate and have this "great thanksgiving." Especially during this Year of Mercy and 150<sup>th</sup> anniversary Peter Julian Eymard's

monumental work, "Gift of Self," we thank God for the special gift that Eymard and Pope Francis have given us in reminding us of God's love and care for us always!

This year, we are fortunate to have a convocation, whereby we are able to get together the Eymard family – priests, brothers, deacons, sisters and lay (Aggregation/Associates of the Blessed Sacrament) – with our SPB family. We are grateful for all who worked so hard to make this special weekend possible – from the Convocation Committee to our Maintenance Staff who worked extra hard to have the school ready for meeting space. Thank you to all who have prayed for the success and hope that it will bear fruit in our lives.

<u>Summer Safety & Care – Lights Out/Doors locked:</u> Summer time is busy here at SPB! With all the cleaning, maintenance projects and special gatherings, unfortunately doors have been left open, unlocked and items have been stolen. Please remember that all year, we need to do the "Green Knight Way": turn off lights and faucets, close and lock doors. If you are the last person in a room or space, check the bathrooms and your surroundings – and like you would do at home, please do in your second home – SPB. Your mother doesn't clean up after you here! Thanks for your help with this reality.

Secondly, we have had extra people on campus due to the Pokémon craze, as well as bored young people riding bikes or trying to play basketball in the gyms. Please do not hesitate to call the police if there are suspicious people around: ask if they need help – that usually makes people receive help, especially if they are not familiar with our campus. But others have been taking advantage and trying to be in the gyms – and have successfully gotten into the gyms due to the fact that doors have not been closed properly. We are not a Pokémon site! Nor want to be! Lastly, we have heard of deer and raccoons wandering into people's homes in the area and doing some destruction. These animals have been dangerously close until they see someone shoe them away. Enough said!

<u>Great Finance News Reports:</u> In a few weeks, you will receive a parish financial statement in the mail – we had a wonderful year thanks to your generosity and support. We are blessed to announce that for the first time we will

have a balanced budget for the school and church – for the first time in the history of the parish! Please keep up the great work; your tithing is a great gift and witness to God and your parish family. Also notice other news in the finance section of the bulletin.

Search Committee for Music/Liturgy: We are grateful for your continued prayers in our search for a new Pastoral Associate for Music & Liturgy. We had 30 excellent candidates apply in our first round – but many were over qualified for us. You may say, "How is that?" Two candidates were from Italy, with doctorates in organ performance and Gregorian chant. You would agree that this does not "fit" our parish. And that's why we were not able to hire someone in the first round. We are starting a second round and have about six new candidates. Continue to pray that the Holy Spirit will send us the one that will serve with us the best. Meanwhile, continued thanks to Roberta Modica, Matt Parrotta and Michelle Kitko for being the "trinity of assistance" to the Pastoral Staff in organizing our music and liturgies in this interim period.

<u>Communion Songs:</u> You may recall that a goal from the Pastoral Plan was to have more participation in the Mass – from you the worshiper in the pew! And, you have been doing such a great job of singing more and especially picking up the hymnal or song book and singing at the important time of Mass, the Communion procession. Thank you for giving back to God the voice you were given and sharing this talent. What a joyful song of praise – it's so nice to hear this and hear compliments from vacationers and guests who enjoy our parish and its hospitality on Sunday.

<u>Next Weekend Specialness:</u> Please remember at the 4:30 p.m. Saturday Mass we will have a short rite to congratulate Sr. Angela Marie Salazar, SND well as she prepares for her final vows on Sunday. I have the honor of presiding at her ceremony, Sunday, August 7 at 10:30 a.m. at Notre Dame Center.

Let's continue to pray, sing and worship together. In Christ our Eucharist,

Huttermitmes

Reverend John Thomas Lane, SSS, '79 8<sup>th</sup> Pastor – in year 8 of our pastorate!

#### **ALTAR SERVER TRAINING:**

One may always be an altar server for life – but we begin training once someone who has received their First Communion and/or is able to hold a candle or one of our small processional crosses. (If a student is in PSR or unable to attend after school, let Fr. Lane know and he will have a special training time.) The next round of training will be:

- Wednesday, August 31, 2:45 3:45 p.m. (in church)
- Wednesday, September 7, 2:45 3:45 p.m.
- Wednesday, September 14, 2:45 3:45 p.m.
- Wednesday, September 28, 2:45 3:45 p.m.
- Sunday, October 2, 10 a.m. Mass installation

There is a training video online for <u>anyone</u> to view to learn for the process of becoming an altar server:

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-2kYrNeuzX4&app=desktop

Adult servers are always needed for weekday Masses and funeral Masses.

## STEWARDSHIP REPORT

<u>Grateful for Endowment Donations</u>: George Cicero Foundation made a gift to the Endowment Fund of \$2,793.10. So many years a generous and faithful parishioner – a wonderful tribute and legacy from his will to the school.

**Special Reimbursement:** Due to the members of the parish who still have been paying their pledges to the Diocesan Capital Campaign **Rooted in Faith**, we received a **\$6,188 Quarterly Distribution check**. Thank you for fulfilling your commitment – and supporting our maintenance funds.

<u>Catholic Charities:</u> Catholic Charities will have a bulletin insert announcement about how this annual appeal is going. Here's a summary:

Parish Households	Number of Donors	Pledged	Paid	Diocesan Goal
2,596	441	\$158,485	\$105,321	\$143,564

#### **Weekly Tithing:**

Sunday, July 24, 2016- \$15,914.00 Thank you for your sacrificial gifts!

## **CLOWN/HELPING HANDS MINISTRY**

Our ministry has been so blessed and will only remain a blessing as long as we keep God as our leader as we work to help those in need.

Last Saturday, we were out in full force. We had a group of volunteers cooking meals for 150 people that others went out to bring to the hungry. We also had people at the Highland Hts. Home Days Booth. Many who visited us at the booth were amazed at the work we do. Two women come to thank our parish for the work we have done feeding and clothing those in need at Villa Serena. They were so grateful because they have friends living at Villa Serena that have been helped by our ministry there. They described the woman who brings the food as an "Angel from God".

## PICTURES FROM THE HOUSE WE BUILT

Alba Mendoza and her Family in Jinotega, Nicaragua benefited from our parish generosity and kindness with our almost \$4,000 donation to *Food for* 



the Poor (with Domincan Priest Scott Steinkerchner here during the fall - and Lent.) Even though we were not able to go ourselves, our prayers and contributions did make a huge difference in one family's life. They say, "Muchas graçias!" See the bulletin board in the central narthex for a better photograph.

## **PARISH ACTIVITIES**

#### FLOCK OF FRIENDSHIP

Singles: 40 and over, Information: (440) 442-3410 Membership is free.

E-mail address: <u>flockfriends@yahoo.com</u> Events are social, volunteering and spiritual.

Saturday, August 6th, Rosary for Life: Prayer services begin with confession at 8:30 a.m. followed by 9:15 a.m. Mass at St. Andrew's Abbey, 2900 Martin Luther King Drive (behind Benedictine High School near the corner of Buckeye.) After Mass we will reassemble on the sidewalk in front of the Preterm abortion facility at 12000 Shaker Blvd at 10:00 a.m. There we will pray the Divine Mercy Chaplet and meditate on three sets of mysteries of the Rosary. A social will follow at St. Andrew's Abbey. Refreshments will be available.

All other Saturdays of the month, we will assemble on the sidewalk in front of the Preterm abortion facility at 12000 Shaker Blvd at 9:30 a.m. For more information call Jim at 440-227-9189 or Julie at 216-362-1732.

<u>Saturday</u>, <u>August 6</u>: Join us at the Captains game. Meet us at 6:15 p.m. at Eat-N-Park located at 6035 SOM Center Road in Willoughby. I have 4 tickets available. If more want to go we can purchase them at the game. Please call Dan at 440-223-8707 if interested.

<u>Friday</u>, <u>August 12th Movie Night</u>: We will meet in the parking lot of St. Paschal's at 6:45 p.m. and decide on a movie to go see in the theater. Tell Karen at <u>karendoubrava@sbcglobal.net</u> that you are coming.

Friday, August 26th at 7:00 p.m. Join us for our monthly game night at St. Paschal's Family Life Center. This is one of our best-attended events and is good for old and new members. Please bring a snack to share, money for pizza, and your favorite game. RSVP Jim @ 440-227-9189 to let him know you are coming. Future Event Dates:

9/9 book club "Velocity" by Dean Koonst 10/14 movie night 11/11 book club 12/9 Christmas party

#### **CREDIT UNION NEWS**

A consolidation loan can make credit card payments and other bills much easier to manage. An unsecured loan with rates as low as **9.00% APR –up to \$10,000** may be the answer. Call the credit union for a loan application at (440) 646-0409 or email at SPBCU@SBCGLOBAL.NET.

## PSR AND OTHER NEWS FROM THE PEKO'S

#### **INFANT BAPTISM CLASSES OFFERED:**

If you are interested in getting your child who is under the age of 7 baptized, please contact George and Anna Peko at 440- 442-3410 ext. 107 to sign up for a course on baptism. The next class is Sunday, September 11 following the 10 a.m. Mass.

#### **CONFIRMATION:**

Service Hour Logs and Confirmation calendars for 2016-2017 have been distributed to the PSR and SPB day school 7<sup>th</sup> graders. If you have a child entering 8<sup>th</sup> grade in the fall of 2016 and would like him or her to be Confirmed in 2017 and they have NOT received this information, please contact George and Anna Peko psr@saintpaschal.com.

#### **PSR REGISTRATION:**

Registration is now underway for the 2016-2017 PSR school year. Forms will be available from the Parish Office and on psr.saintpaschal.com. **To avoid a late fee**, please register before August 1<sup>st</sup>. Early tuition rates for this year are \$85 for 1 child, \$155 for 2 children, and \$230 for 3 or more children. **Scholarships are available**. Additionally, our registration form also serves as the emergency medical form as well as the media release form for your convenience. **Special note:** Two years of sacramental preparation is required. If you have a child entering 1<sup>st</sup> grade or 7<sup>th</sup> grade and are interested in them receiving their sacraments in 2<sup>nd</sup> and 8<sup>th</sup> grades the following year, please make sure to enroll them in PSR for this coming school year.

**Catechists and Classroom Aides Needed:** We need adult volunteers to be classroom aides and catechists for the 2016-2017 PSR school year. If you are interested and available on Monday evenings, please contact George and Anna Peko at 440-442-3410 ext 107 or email <a href="mailto:psr@saintpaschal.com">psr@saintpaschal.com</a>.

**PSR Office Attendant Needed**: We are in need of a volunteer to help us in the school office on Monday evenings from 7:00-8:00 p.m. during PSR. This volunteer would buzz students in and have students sign in and sign out. If you are interested, please contact George and Anna Peko at 440-442-3410 ext. 107 or email <a href="mailto:psr@saintpaschal.com">psr@saintpaschal.com</a>.

## **AROUND THE DIOCESE**

#### **EVERYTHING!**

Join us next Sunday, August 7, 2016 for The FEST – our 16<sup>th</sup> Annual Catholic Family FESTival from 12 noon until 10:00 p.m. on the seminary campus (28700 Euclid Avenue in Wickliffe). Join with thousands from across our region, for a day of faith, family, and great fun! It's all FREE. There's plenty of FREE close parking. There's great family affordable food.... thanks to Executive Caterers and Marc's. There's something for everyone at The FEST. The day concludes with a beautiful outdoor Mass at 8:00 p.m. followed by an incredible American Fireworks display. We have EVERYTHING you need for the perfect family day AND IT'S ALL FREE.... thanks especially to Marc's, PNC, Notre Dame College, Sanctuary Health Network, and Sherwood Foods. Check out all the details online at: www.theFEST.us. Please join us

#### **GRIEF AND HEALING**

Are you grieving the loss of a family member, a friend, or a loved one? Mount St. Joseph, 21800 Chardon Rd., Euclid, will host an 5-week Grief & Healing program on Wednesday afternoons beginning Aug 10<sup>th</sup> – Sept. 7<sup>th</sup> from 2:00 – 3:30 p.m. This program will be presented by Holy Family Hospice. Registration is required by Aug. 3<sup>rd</sup>. Call Amanda at 440.545.7031 or alehner@holyfamilyhome.com This group is open to the community and is free of charge.

## FAMILES IN CHRIST JESUS - FAMILIES BRINGING FAMILIES TO CHRIST

Dan DeMatte is a speaker and evangelist who is passionately dedicated to changing the way today's youth view the church and saintly holiness. Dan works as a youth minister, a national speaker, and television personality whose mission is to engage young adults in their faith, taking them on an adventure sharing the fruits of the Catholic Church.

## **ENDOWMENT FUND**

We would like to thank the following people who have donated to the Endowment Fund so far:

Dan and Maryellen Dombek
Douglas and Christina Joherl
Rick and Marylee Henfling
Dan and Maryellen Dombek
John and Carol Margevicius
Ms. Mildred Rastatter

## **YOUR PARISH STAFF – (440) 442-3410**

PASTOR: Rev. John Thomas Lane, SSS, <u>jtlanesss@gmail.com</u>,

ext 111

PAROCHIAL VICAR: Rev. John Christman. SSS,

jchristman@blessedsacrament.com, ext 110

**CHAPLAIN:** Rev. Lito Hitosis, SSS, Hillcrest Hospital,

litzky@lycos.com

**PASTORAL ASSOCIATES:** Dcn. Joseph Bourgeois, SSS, for Social Justice,

joeyappytheclown@yahoo.com, ext. 108

Dcn. Robert Bowers, for Marriage Preparation, ext 100

PRINCIPAL: Mrs. Carol Jansky, (440) 442-6766

cjansky@saintpaschal.com

ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL: Ms. Diane Raguz, draguz@saintpaschal.com

ADVANCEMENT DIRECTOR: Mrs. Barb DiTurno, advancement@saintpaschal.com,

ext. 112

ADMIN. ASSISTANT: Mrs. Mary Beth Hallal, bulletin@saintpaschal.com,

ext 103

BUSINESS MANAGER: Ms. Michelle Mazza, <a href="mazza@saintpaschal.com">mmazza@saintpaschal.com</a>, ext 101 CATECHETICAL LEADERS: M/M Anna & George Peko, (Baptism, Becoming Catholic

& PSR) psr@saintpaschal.com, ext. 107

**COMMUNICATION DIR.:** Mrs. Kathy Pohlhammer, kathy@saintpaschal.com,

ext. 109

MAINTENANCE Mr. Roger Fisher, Supervisor, <u>rwfisher53@yahoo.com</u>,

ext. 100

Mr. Jon Detzel, Assistant Maintenance Supervisor Mr. Labeeb Beggiani, Church Maintenance,

beggianil@sbcglobal.net

Mr. Vince Costanzo, Parish Office & School

Maintenance, vjc27@sbcglobal.net

Mr. Stephen Ebersole, Weekend Maintenance Mr. Scott Rutti, School Maintenance, Mon. – Fri.

MUSIC & LITURGY: Mrs. Michelle Kitko, Interim 10 & Noon Choir Director,

mkitko@saintpaschal.com

Mrs. Roberta Modica, Accompanist & 8 a.m. Choir

Director, <a href="mailto:robertamodica@juno.com">robertamodica@juno.com</a> Mr. Matt Parrotta, Senior Accompanist,

mparrotta@me.com

PARISH OFFICE: Mrs. Stefi Somrack, Monday – Thursday, Chief

Receptionist, first shift,

parishoffice@saintpaschal.com, ext. 100

YOUTH MINISTER: Evamarie Mickol, emickol@saintpaschal.com, Youth

Room ext. 113

## **Blessed Sacrament Community (SSS):**

- Rev. Paul Bernier, SSS, ext. 122
- Bro. Allen Boeckman, SSS, Operations Manager
- Rev. Roger Bourgeois, SSS, Saint Ann Shrine Chaplain, ext. 105
- Bro. Gary LaVerdiere, SSS